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St Patrick’s Primary School, Wangaratta, would like to acknowledge the Yorta Yorta Nation, whose clans include Bangerang 

(Pangerang) Kaitheban, Wollithiga, Moira, Ulupna, Kwat Kwat, Yalaba Yalaba and Ngurai-illiam-wurrung, as the Traditional 

Custodians of the land on which our school is situated. 
 

 

This school supports the CHILD Safe Standards (Ministerial Order 870) and actively seeks to ensure that all students 

are kept safe from all forms of harm at all times. 
 

  ST. PATRICK’S SCHOOL NEWSLETTER                                        4th December, 2018 

 
   
 

   
 
 

Last Monday, the Year 5/6 students lead us in a liturgy to mark the beginning of Advent. They 

did a great job. It’s nice to stop and remind ourselves what Christmas is really all about. I 

asked each child to make a special effort to do one nice thing per day for someone else this 

week. I was thinking about that last night, that’s about one thousand seven hundred and fifty 

acts of kindness in our school this week alone (if you count the staff – who are always kind!). 

God at work in our world spreading love and compassion. A truly beautiful thing and a great 

lesson for our children as they are the leaders of tomorrow. 

 

Speaking of preparing, our beloved teacher, Sarah Smith, is preparing for another celebration 

and milestone. You see, Sarah is marrying the love of her life, Brent Newton, this Saturday. I 

can see what she sees in him. It’s not just his “swarthy” good looks but also because he is an 

ex St Patrick’s student (what’s not to love about that!!!). This will mark a new and exciting 

stage of their life and the beginning of a journey together that I hope will be filled with love 

and contentment. I have been “caught” in cars with Sarah in recent months as we travelled to 

Professional Development in Melbourne. The way that she speaks of her beloved Brent tells 

me what beautiful synergy these two people have together. A beautiful match, I’d say. 

 

Please keep Sarah and Brent in your thoughts and prayers this week as they prepare to “tie 

the knot” and enter the next stage of their lives together. 

 
 

 

Dear Parents, 
 
The newsletter is a day early this week as the school will be closed tomorrow for a Planning Day. At 
this time of the year, there is always lots to do and not enough time to do it. Hence, the number of 
things that I have to tell you has gone up a bit in this edition. 

 

CLOSURE DAY CLOSURE DAY CLOSURE DAY CLOSURE DAY ––––    TOMORROW TOMORROW TOMORROW TOMORROW         
 

ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL will be closed TOMORROW Wednesday, 5th December for a Planning Day 
for 2019. 
 

THANK YOU PLOUGH INN HOTEL FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



St Patrick’s MassSt Patrick’s MassSt Patrick’s MassSt Patrick’s Mass    ----    THITHITHITHIS SUNDAYS SUNDAYS SUNDAYS SUNDAY    
This Sunday, St Pat’s school is participating in the Mass. The Mass begins at St Patrick’s Church at 
10.30am.  Our Religious Education Co-ordinator, Andrea O’Connor is busily getting together helpers in 
the form of readers, commentators and offertory procession. If you’d like to be involved, then email 
Andrea on: aoconnor@spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au.  We would love as many families as possible there. 
If you don’t fancy a job, we’d still love to see you there. 
 

Advent LiturgiesAdvent LiturgiesAdvent LiturgiesAdvent Liturgies    
As part of our preparation for Christmas, each area of the school has planned an Advent liturgy each 
Monday. Last Monday the Years 5 and 6 classes lead the liturgy. Next Monday the Year 3/4 classes will 
lead us and the following week, the Junior classes will hold the honour. The liturgies begin at 9.00am in 
the school hall (instead of our usual flag raising and National Anthem).  Everyone welcome! 
 

St Vincent De Paul St Vincent De Paul St Vincent De Paul St Vincent De Paul ––––    A big thank you!A big thank you!A big thank you!A big thank you!    
Each class has been collecting foodstuff for the St Vincent De Paul Hampers. The 
school has collected a fantastic number of things that will be presented to 
representatives from St Vinnies at our Assembly this Friday. Many thanks for your 
generous donations. 
 

FoundationFoundationFoundationFoundation    TransitionTransitionTransitionTransition    
Our next Transition Day for Foundation is next Tuesday 11th December from 9.00am to 12.00pm. 
Children will need a snack and a water bottle. 
 

Upcoming DUpcoming DUpcoming DUpcoming Datesatesatesates    to REMEMBERto REMEMBERto REMEMBERto REMEMBER    
 

11th December 

 
Foundation and whole school Transition Day - Our Foundation intake for 2019 will join us from 9.00am 
to 12.00pm. Also, during the morning sessions, the rest of the school will move to their new classroom 
for 2019 to get a glimpse of their class and teachers. It’s always an exciting and fun time. 

 

12th December –  
 

Christmas Concert – St Patrick’s Pavilion commencing at 5.30pm – Along with some plays and  
acts, roses for departing families will be presented.  Feel free to BYO chair if you 
don’t fancy sitting on a hard bench. Everyone is welcome. 

 

19th December  

 
10.00am  END OF YEAR Mass of Thanksgiving, at St Patrick’s Church.  Everyone welcome. 
 

  2.00pm  Our last school Assembly for the year which will be run by the Year 6 students 
and teachers. Everyone welcome. 
 

5.30pm Families of Year 6 students pre-dinner get together (on lawns near Catholic Education 
Office) 

 

  6.30pm Graduation Dinner in the Parish Hall. 
 
 

THANK YOU BI-RITE ELECTRICAL FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



Foundation to Year 2 SwimmingFoundation to Year 2 SwimmingFoundation to Year 2 SwimmingFoundation to Year 2 Swimming    
This will take place next week (Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday and the following Monday). 
We’ve had to miss the Tuesday as it is Transition Day and the Foundation teachers will be inundated with 
our next year’s students! 
 

Last Day for Last Day for Last Day for Last Day for studentsstudentsstudentsstudents    ----    REMINDERREMINDERREMINDERREMINDER    
Students will finish on Wednesday, 19th December at 3.30pm, as we will be rearranging rooms and setting 
up our library in preparation for 2019 on the Thursday and Friday (20th and 21st December). 
 

School Board DinnerSchool Board DinnerSchool Board DinnerSchool Board Dinner    
Our School Board Dinner will be held next Thursday. I’ll be sending out an email to Board members in 
the next day or so to confirm numbers. 
 

Parents & Friends DinnerParents & Friends DinnerParents & Friends DinnerParents & Friends Dinner    
Last night, members of the P&F came together to celebrate the year. The P&F do a magnificent job. In 
the last five years, they have raised $205,000 which they have used on a number of projects such as: the 
new playground, classroom readers, professional and personal development for parents and teachers 
(Resilience Project), sports uniforms, sports equipment for our Saturday competitions, a Pastoral 
Wellbeing fund to enable all students to access a complete education. They played a role in so many areas 
of school life. We would be lost without them, not because of the money that they raise but because of the 
people that they are. They make our school a nice place to be. Thank you, P&F, for all that you do. 
 

ReportsReportsReportsReports    
Reports are being sent home on Friday week (14th December) so keep an eye out in your child’s bag. Next 
year, we will explore making an electronic version available to parents who are interested. This year, 
though, they will be a printed copy. 
 

TTTTwilightwilightwilightwilight    Sports Sports Sports Sports     
A big thank you to the teachers for their efforts at last Wednesday’s Twilight Sports. We had difficulty 
getting onto the ground but once we did, things happened pretty quickly. Thank you also to the many 
helpers on the BBQ. Finally thank you to Andrew Crimmins from the Glenrowan Hotel for the loan of his 
portable BBQ (what a fantastic device). 
 

Zooper DoopersZooper DoopersZooper DoopersZooper Doopers    
On Tuesday and Thursday of this week and next week, some students are selling Zooper 
Doopers at the first break.  Cost of the icy treats will be 50cents and all money raised 
will go to St Vincent De Paul. There is no obligation to buy. It’s just a nice way to 
encourage our students to support a local charity that does such good in our community. 
 

Hats and SunHats and SunHats and SunHats and Sunsssscreencreencreencreen    
Hats need to be worn at recess and lunchtimes during term four. Students without 
a hat will be restricted to playing under the school pavilion in the interests of sun 
safety. All classrooms also have sunscreen available to students to use. Parents 
may also opt to send their child to school with their own sunscreen if they so 
choose.  School hats are available from Steer Clothing (opposite the railway 
station). 

THANK YOU EVANS SHOES FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL    



 
 

 

Encourage your child to order their own drink or food from a café. They will need to greet the 

waiter/waitress, request their items and end the exchange appropriately with thank you.  

 

Christmas Hampers for St Vincent De Paul SocietyChristmas Hampers for St Vincent De Paul SocietyChristmas Hampers for St Vincent De Paul SocietyChristmas Hampers for St Vincent De Paul Society    
We will be collecting goods again this year to donate to St Vinnies for their Christmas hampers. As in 
past years, each year level is allocated a food type so that the people at St Vinnies can put together a 
hamper for families who struggle to make Christmas a festive occasion due to a range of circumstances 
that is not of their doing. 
 

Here is a list of things that we are hoping to collect. St Vinnies will pop into school on 7th December to 
collect all the groceries that we have collected in readiness to construct the hampers. 
 

Prep  - Mince Pies and Cheezels Year One - Biscuits, tins or box 
Year Two - Candy Canes   Year Three - Christmas Stockings 
Year Four - Tins of Fruit   Year Five - Soft drinks and Long-Life custard 

Year Six - Christmas Cakes 
 

    

NewsletterNewsletterNewsletterNewsletter    
Our newsletter can be accessed on our website and our Facebook page. Annette (in the Office) also 
has a mailing list that she is happy to include you on. Simply email Annette on:  
 

abeitzel@spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au or phone the office (0357215795) and Annette put you on the 
list.  If all else fails, you can request a hard copy from the office. 
 

St. Patrick’s PS APP REMINDSt. Patrick’s PS APP REMINDSt. Patrick’s PS APP REMINDSt. Patrick’s PS APP REMIND 

If you want to keep up with what’s happening around the school, you can 
join REMIND.  
 

It can be downloaded from the app stores to your devices using either of 
these links: 
 

Apple - https://goo.gl/IHQHGn or Android - https://goo.gl/FJWEv 
 

You will need to join our "Class" after you install and sign up - @spatwang, 
or St Patrick's Primary School Wangaratta 

Mass TimesMass TimesMass TimesMass Times    
* Saturday 6.00pm St Patrick's 
* Sunday 8.00am St Patrick's 
* Sunday 9.00am Our Lady's 
* Sunday 10.30am St Patrick's 
* Sunday 10.00am Moyhu 
* Sunday 10.30am Whitfield (1st Sunday) 

                   Terry 
    

CHATTER MATTERSCHATTER MATTERSCHATTER MATTERSCHATTER MATTERS    
 

 

 

THANK YOU PARADISE NAILS & SPA FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

 

 
DECEMBER               5th - CLOSURE DAY - Planning 

          10th - P – 2 Swimming Program 
11th - NO SWIMMING 
11th - 9.30am – 12.30pm 2019 Foundation Transition Day 

    11th  - Whole School Transition Day 
12th - P – 2 Swimming Program 
12th - 5.30pm Christmas Concert under the Pavilion 
13th  - 6.30pm School Board Dinner 
13th - P – 2 Swimming Program 
14th - P – 2 Swimming Program 
17th  - P – 2 Swimming Program 

    19th - 10.00am End of Year Mass 
    19th - 3.30pm Last Day of Term 4 - 2018  
    19th - 6.30pm Graduation Dinner  
 

JANUARY  30th - 9.00am First Day of Term 1 – 2019 
 
 

 
 

LIBRARY NEWS - Rosie 
 

Borrowing has now stopped for this year. ALL BOOKS MUST BE RETURNED 

THIS WEEK. Also, if there are any readers at home, could they be returned as 

well.  Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 
  
 

 
 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

AFTER SCHOOL CARE 2019  

 
As we are approaching the end of the year, we require confirmation as to what days you will be 
requiring After-School Care for next year, to ensure that your child receives a place. Could those 
who utilise the After-School Care program, please fill out the form below to show what days your 
child will be attending next year. Your prompt response would be appreciated. Please return this 
form no later than Friday 1st December 2018.  
 
NAME ………………………………………………………… Phone No .…………………  
 

CHILD’S/CHILDREN’S NAME  ………………………………………………………….  
 

…………………………………………….…………… 
  

□ MONDAY   □ TUESDAY    □ WEDNESDAY 
□ THURSDAY   □ FRIDAY 

 
THANK YOU MONROES HAIR DESIGN FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



PAT ON THE BACK 
 

Foundation A big pat on the back to NIXON GALES for his wonderful year of learning. We 
Mrs Bray are so proud of how hard you have worked! 
 

Foundation Congratulations to JAX BORSCHMANN for the enthusiasm he has for learning. 
Mrs Levesque He has achieved marvellous results this year and has made many new friendships 

due to his kind and caring personality. 
 

Foundation Congratulations to MAISY PERNA for her excellent reading efforts this term. She 
Mrs Shaw has really worked hard to improve her fluency and she has succeeded. Great 

work, Maisy! 
 

Year 1                    Congratulations to MICHAEL CARLYON for greeting his friends and teachers  
Cassidy/Garnham  with a friendly hello each and every day. 
 

Year 1            Congratulations to COOPER ROMAN for his fantastic home reading efforts  
Mrs Dayman throughout the year. Well done Cooper, you should be very proud of yourself! 
 

Year 2  Congratulations to EVA PARKINSON for consistently focusing on her work tasks 
Ms Rinaldi  and avoiding distractions throughout the year. You set a great example, Eva! 
 

Year 2            Congratulations to CHARLOTTE MULLAVEY for being a beautiful, motivated 
Mr Capper and independent student with a great love of learning. She strives to do her best 

at all times. We are so lucky to have Charlotte in our class! 
  

Year 3/4   A big pat on the back to ALEXANDRA NOLAN for remaining focused during 
Miss Smith reading and writing sessions. She has put a lot of effort into her Information 

Report on Neighbouring Countries of Australia. I can’t wait to see the end 
product. Keep up the excellent work! 

   

Year 3/4  A big pat on the back to CORDELIA PORTA for her persistence and  
Mrs Rizzo determination during sport this year and at the Twilight Sports. You really have 

the true spirit of sportsmanship, Cordi! Well done! 
 

Year 3/4  Congratulations to BROOKE STYLES for her wonderful efforts to complete a 
Mr Levesque creative Information Report on Papua New Guinea. 
 

Year 5    Congratulations to CODY JOHNSON for the calm manner in which he  
Nicoll/Lynch approaches technology-related issues and solves problems. 
 

Year 5  Year 5 O’Connor would like to wish TYELER MCKINDLAY good luck at his  
Mrs O’Connor new school in Leeton. We will miss his sense of humour and friendship around St 

Patrick’s School. 
 

Year 6  Congratulations to JOSHUA STYLES for the impressive improvement he has  
Mrs Ackerly shown towards his learning. Josh is achieving his potential in class and shown his 

intelligence through his efforts. Keep it up, Josh! 
 

Year 6  Congratulations to GEORGIA WINSLADE for consistently working hard on all 
Mrs Rickard set tasks as she completes her final year of Primary School. Keep up the great 

work, Georgia! 
 

Special Award  Congratulations to EARNEST BYRNE & JAY GULEY for working really hard in 
Mrs Lyons  Reading Recovery and using strategies to help them work out unfamiliar words – 

so proud! 
 



WHAT’S HAPPENING IN THE CLASSROOM 
 

 

FOUNDATION – Caz, Karen & Trish 
 

It is unbelievable to think it is December! Summer is here, which means Christmas is around the 
corner and the school year is nearly over! 
 
THANK YOU for YOUR GENEROSITY to the St Vincent De Paul Christmas appeal. We had 
many packets of cheezels and mince pies that were brought to school last week. Thank you. 
You all have been invited to the Foundation classes Reader’s Theatre this Tuesday and 
Thursday. It is an opportunity for the students to read a fairy tale to an audience.  
 
Religion 
This week the students begin the unit ‘We celebrate Christmas’. The students will learn that 
Advent is a time for waiting and preparing for the birth of Jesus. They will discuss ‘waiting’ and 
how they feel about waiting for things. 
 
Literacy 
This is the last week the students will read and discuss a Fairy Tale.  
This week, the Foundation classes will focus on - 
Foundation Shaw - Three Billy Goats Gruff 
Foundation Bray - Gingerbread Man 
Foundation Levesque - Jack and the Beanstalk 
 
Mathematics 
This week, the students will revise their understanding of place value and continue to count 
forwards and backwards from various numbers. They will read, order and make numbers. 
Game - Roll two dice or turn over two cards. Say the number. What number is one more, one 
less? (Extension - Use three/four dice. Add ten/hundred or take ten/hundred from the number 
rolled) 
 
Inquiry 
As a part of our unit ‘Great and Small’, the students will consider how places change and how 
we need to adapt to these changes. Through time lapse videos, the students will view the 
changes that occur in the life of a monarch caterpillar such as: chewing a hole in the egg, 
wiggling out of the egg, eating leaves to get bigger and becoming a caterpillar. 
The students will be asked to consider what they might see during each season. They will link 
the seasons to changes in animals and consider what they are differently. 
 
Show and Tell: 
This week - A book I can read  
Next week  - Favourite Christmas Carol 
 
Dates to Remember:  please check 
 
Tuesday 4th December  - Reader’s Theatre 9.10am 
Wednesday 5th December  - PUPIL FREE DAY 
Thursday 6th December  - Reader’s Theatre 2.45pm 
Tuesday 11th December - Orientation Day 9.00am-1.00pm Children to go to Year 1/2 

classrooms 
Monday 10th - Monday 17th Dec - Foundation Swimming Program  
Wednesday 12th December  - Christmas Concert - 5.30pm 
 
THANK YOU COL WYLLIE APPIN STREET BUTCHERS FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



YEAR ONE/TWO – Janina, Amanda, David, Fran & Erin 
 

What a wonderful night we had at Twilight Sports last Wednesday, thank you to all the families 
that were able to join us and watch their children participate. We had a very informative and 
interesting visit from Christian Overberg, paramedic and father of Tom (1CG) on Wednesday, 
giving us an insight into the role paramedics play in keeping our community safe and healthy. 
Could all library books please be returned this week to avoid receiving a fine for overdue books. 
At this time of the year we need to ensure that the children are rested and ready for a busy 
countdown until the end of the year. There have been a lot of children coming to school tired at 
the beginning of the day which makes for a very long day. 
 
*The Junior School will be presenting assembly this Friday - all welcome! 
*Please ensure that swimming permission notes are returned, as this commences next week. 
 
LITERACY 
 

Year One  
 

Reading: We are looking at ‘inferring’ as a strategy to help us comprehend while reading 
again using great picture story books. 
 
Writing: We are continuing to look at Persuasive writing and the different forms it can 
take. The children will have an opportunity to express an opinion and do their best to 
persuade others through their persuasive writing pieces.  
 
Spelling: We are revising some of the sound blends that we have looked at throughout 
the year and high frequency words. 

 

Year Two  
 

Reading: An emphasis on using appropriate expression, eg pitch and pause, and 
attending to punctuation. They will also continue to use comprehension strategies to build 
literal and inferred meaning to expand content knowledge, integrating and linking ideas 
and analysing and evaluating texts.  
 

Writing: We will continue to revise correct choice and consistent use of pronouns 
throughout writing. In handwriting we are revising the correct formation of letter ‘Jj’.  
 

Spelling: We are looking at ‘y’ words as in pony and looking at these words within our 
everyday reading. 
       

MATHS 
 

Year One - This week in Numeracy we will continue to do lots of revision work in the areas of 
Number and Algebra, Measurement and Geometry and Statistics and Probability.  

 
Year Two - The children will be reading and interpreting calendars and continuing to explore 
similarities and differences between the months.  
 

RELIGION 
 
This week in Religion we continue our work on Advent. We look at the story of Mary’s visit to 
Elizabeth. (Luke 1:39-47;56) and then role play this story with a partner. We also look at the 
Advent Wreath and discuss the 4 candles and how they represent something different each 
week of Advent.  
 
 

THANK YOU DONNA BELLA LINGERIE FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



INQUIRY  
We continue to focus on ‘People and Places in our Community’. The children have been working 
on completing a ‘Birds eye view’ of their community of Wangaratta with a focus on including all 
of those important places such as the Police Station, Fire Station, Newspaper and Library, some 
of which we were fortunate enough to visit during the Term.  

 
IMPORTANT DATES:  
 
5th December  - School Closure Day 
7th December - Junior School Assembly 
10th December - 17th December - F-2 Swimming begins 
11th December - Transition Day  
12th December - Christmas Concert 
14th December - Reports go home 
17th December - F-2 Advent Liturgy 
19th December - Last day school for students / Mass of Thanksgiving 

 

YEAR THREE/FOUR – Sarah, James & Karen 
 
We would like to thank all our families for their support at the Twilight Sports last week. It was a 
wonderful night and great to see the children supporting and cheering each other on. 
 
Dates to remember: 
 
5th December:  Closure Day (No school) 
10th December:  3/4 Advent Liturgy 
11th December:  Whole School Transition Day 
12th December:  Christmas Concert 5.30pm under the Pavilion 
19th December:  End of Year Mass 10.00am 

Religious Education: 
 

Over the next three weeks the students will explore the unit, ‘Christmas the Message of Joy and 
Peace’. The students will develop their understanding of Christmas as a time to celebrate the 
birth of Jesus Christ and that it is a time of sharing joy and peace to the wider community. This 
week starts with our first Advent liturgy followed by creative activities related to the definition of 
Christmas, peace, joy and how we celebrate Christmas.     

Literacy: 

 

Reading 
Students look at information about our Neighbouring Countries from Inquiry. They will first read 
information about their selected country and where it is situated. Students will highlight key 
words from the information they have read. 
 
Writing: 
Revise the difference between dot points and writing sentences when reading/listening to 
information. The students will then listen to an information report about one of Australia’s 
neighbouring countries. After discussing key words, they will write down dot points and then turn 
them into sentences using their own words.  
 

Spelling: 
This week in spelling the students are looking at words from our Inquiry unit, ‘Our Island Home’, 
finding their meanings, put them into sentences and also use them in their information report.   
 

THANK YOU ATHLETE’S FOOT FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL  



Numeracy: 
This week we are looking at ‘Location’ and ‘Mapping’. The students will create and interpret 
maps to show position and pathways. They will learn to use simple scales, legends and 
directions to interpret information contained in basic maps.    
 

Inquiry: 
This week in Inquiry, the students are naming, creating and designing their ‘island home’. It will 
include designing a flag, a coat of arms, writing a national anthem, finding a location and 
describing the island’s climate and weather. It should be fun!!                                                                                                                               

Food for thought: as there is a change in this term’s timetable with the middle block being 
longer, it might be a good idea to pack an extra piece of fruit or sandwich for that extra bit of 
energy!! Also, with the weather warming up, please ensure your child has a water bottle. Thank 
you!!  
 

YEAR FIVE/SIX – Nara, Paul, Andrea, Helen, Sharyn 
 

Literacy/ Inquiry 
 

In Reading this week students are continuing to learn to think critically about different types of 
text. They are using a variety of non-fiction texts to develop an understanding of the different 
genres and special forms within the larger category of non-fiction texts. Students are also 
learning how to express their reasoning relative to a writer’s purpose in selecting a particular 
genre`, topic, subject or type of narrative structure.  
 

This week, writing and Inquiry are combined as students are preparing their PowerPoint 
business plan presentations. This will include an explanation of the product or service they are 
providing, how the product or service will be marketed and potentially sold, as well as data 
obtained and analysed from the market research surveys.  
 

Numeracy: 
 

Over the course of the next week, students will be continuing to develop their understanding of 
measurement through a variety of hands on learning experiences. This will include: 
 

• calculating the perimeter and area of rectangles. 
• converting between different units of measurements. 
• measuring/ calculating mass, volume and capacity. 

Religious Education 
 

This week students are working on a new unit called ‘What was the Message of John the 
Baptist?’. In this unit students will explore some of the readings of the season of Advent, 
specifically focusing on how John the Baptist answered the call of God to proclaim the promise 
of the Saviour and challenge individuals to conversion. Students will be guided to compare this 
to a modern day ‘John the Baptist’, an individual who challenges them to deepen their 
understanding of the Good News and calls them to participate more fully in the life of the Church 
through their own words and actions. 
 

Social Emotional Learning (Rights, Responsibilities and Respectful Relationships) 
 

We are continuing to focus on ‘Gender and Identity’. Our students are analysing ‘...the impact of 
peer and adult actions in maintaining or changing contemporary gender norms; developing an 
awareness of the impact of gender norms on the attitudes and behaviours of those entering 
adolescence; identifying the standards and associated actions that underpin respectful gender 
relations.’ (Resilience, Rights and Respectful Relationships p. 64)  
 

 
THANK YOU DESIGN HOUSE INTERIORS FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



 

Christmas Concert 
 
On Wednesday 12th December our students will be taking part in a performance titled ‘Star 
Night’ at our Christmas Concert, commencing at 5.30pm. The concert will take place under our 
school pavilion. Families who are leaving St Patrick’s Primary School at the end of 2018 will 
receive their rose at the conclusion of the concert. Whilst we understand that it is a very busy 
time of the year it would be wonderful to see as many people in attendance as possible, 
so that we can celebrate the conclusion of our school year together. 
 
Advent Mass: Sunday 9th December 
The St Patrick’s Parish Advent School Mass will take place on Sunday 9th December at 10.30am, 
at St Patrick’s Church. Children and their families are encouraged to attend and participate in 
the Mass. Students will be invited to read the Prayers of the Faithful and participate in the Gospel 
and Offertory Processions. Any students who would like to be involved please let Mrs O’Connor 
know so that she can allocate roles as soon as possible. 
 
End of Year Thanksgiving Mass: Wednesday 19th December 
The End of Year Thanksgiving Mass will be held at St Patrick’s Church at 10.00am on 
Wednesday the 19th December. All families, both immediate and extended, are invited to attend. 
 
Final School Assembly: Wednesday 19th December 
Our last school Assembly for the year which will be run by the Year 6 students and teachers, 
will be held on Wednesday 19th December at 2.00 pm. Everyone welcome to attend.  
 
Last Day for Students: Wednesday 19th December 
A reminder that students will finish on Wednesday 19th December at 3.30 pm. We will be re-
arranging classrooms and setting up our library in preparation for 2019, on Thursday 20th and 
Friday 21st December.  
 
Year 6 Graduation Dinner: Wednesday 19th December 
The Year 6 Graduation Dinner will be held in the Parish Hall at 6.30 pm. Year 6 students and 
their families will gather for a pre-dinner get together at 5.30 pm on the lawns near the Catholic 
Education Office. 
 
Communication: 
To contact your classroom teachers, we encourage you to use the school emails listed below or 
to call the school directly (57215795). As always you are also welcome to visit the classroom. 
aoconnor@spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au 
sackerly@spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au 
nnicoll@spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au 
hrickard@spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au 
plynch@spwangaratta.catholic.edu.au 
 
 

WANTED PLASTIC BAGS 
 

If anyone has any old shopping bags they no longer  

need, we would love them at school.   

 

Could you please leave them in the office! 

 

 
THANK YOU REALITY FINE CLOTHING FOR SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL 



 
 

 

 
St. Patrick’s Primary School 

 
 

FOUNDATION  

ORIENTATION 
 

 

   These are the dates for our Foundation, 2019 Orientation Program: 

 
     Thursday 8th November 2018  -  9.15am to 10.45am 
           Morning Tea for parents 9.30am in Staffroom 
    

     Wednesday 21st November 2018 -     9.15am to 10.45am 
 

       

 TRANSITION DAY 

      

     Tuesday 11th December 2018  -     9.30am to 12.30pm 
             (Bring a piece of fruit, drink, hat and snack for playtime) 

  

Children are encouraged to attend all sessions so that they are  

familiar with their school environment prior  

to the commencement of school. 

 
There will be a Foundation Information Evening for parents on 
Wednesday, 21st November 2018 in the school hall at 6.00pm.  The aim of 
this meeting is to prepare your child for school life at St. Patrick’s. The 
duration of this meeting will be about one hour. 
 



MAYFAIR  SHOWBAGS 

WANTED – COLES Mini Shop Collectables 
McDonald’s Toys (in the wrappers) 

Keyrings, Lanyards for Mayfair 2019 showbags. 
 

Please deliver to the office, thank you. 
 

 
 

 

 
 


